Mr. Donnie Snow City of Racine Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services City Hall Annex 800 Center Street, Room 127 Racine WI 53403

Dear Mr. Snow:

My name is Jack Schiestle and I am the Baseball Coach of the Kiwanis Baseball Team, a Racine based team who has numerous baseball games scheduled at Horlick Field this summer. The Kiwanis baseball team was only charged \$30.00 per game in 2007. We are asking that the current rate of \$176.00 per game and \$55.00 per hour for lights be reduced to the rate charged in 2007 which was \$30.00 per game.

I understand that this decision needs to be approved by your board. Please feel free to contact me directly. I can be reached at 634-6390. Thank you in advance for this consideration.

Sincerely,

Jack Schiestle

Thank you VERY Misch; Kiwanis Baseball Coach